

Eclipse IDE Working Group Minutes - August 10, 2021

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Review and Approve Steering Committee Minutes July 27, 2021	Pradeep	5
Infrastructure Issues	Pradeep	10
Draft Budget Approval Budget Proposal presented at July 27, 2021, Meeting	All	10
Topics for the next meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none">Review of top 3 issues from Planning Council sheetReview of Program Plan and identify key top-level items	Pradeep	5

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:
Quorum 4 of 7

- **Pradeep Balachandran (IBM) / Thomas Watson (IBM)**
- **Sebastian Ratz (SAP) / Yannic Soethoff (SAP)**
- **Manuel Bork (Yatta) / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)**
- **William Riley (Renesas Electronics)**
- Mélanie Bats Planning Council Chair (Obeo)
- **Jonah Graham (Kichwa Coders)**
- **Ed Merks**

Steering Committee Regrets:

- N/A

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)
- **Martin Lippert (VMware)**

Committer Members:

- **Andrey Loskutov**

Other Attendees:

- Abdul Rahiman Imran (Bosch)

Eclipse Foundation:

- **Paul Buck**
- Wayne Beaton

- **Sharon Corbett**
- Thabang Mashologu
- **Denis Roy**

Minutes

Approval of Prior Minutes

Motion: Approve Minutes of July 27, 2021

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of July 27, 2021 on Aug 10th.

JG: Remove vote item from last minutes? (Agreed)

== Infrastructure issues

Everything looks good now

EM: M2 skipped, some suggestions to delay but skipped due to other issues that would have caused

Denis Roy: Post-mortem sent out to committer list, communication could be improved. Thought into how to communicate if mailing lists down

Pradeep: Are we sure no external cause?

Denis Roy: Bug in xfs file system. Bug in recovery too. No possible external activity for file system deadlock. Surprising happened at all as file system is mature

Sebastian Ratz: Heard of similar issues with XFS before

Denis Roy: Disappointed it took us ~6hrs to notice our sites were down as not checking slack when on vacations. 1st topic to be addressed is to improve this (e.g. sending a text message when site down)

JG: Any process for dropping M2 release?

EM: Never happened before. No process for missing a milestone

JG: Should follow up on cross-project to confirm not doing an M2 this week. (Jonah to send this e-mail)

?: Any sense what projects are doing to run on Java 17

?: Nothing formal

Sebastian Ratz: M3 still be M3?

JG: Yes

== Budget

Pradeep: Reviewed at last Meeting

Sharon: No changes from the July 17th meeting. Just removing "Draft"

Sebastian Ratz: As only 1/2 year left then some budget will be left

Sharon: Once approved, EF can go ahead and start recruitment process

Martin Lippert: If we get someone starting in October will we spend all the money in 2 months?

Paul Buck: No, will be in a carry over situation. Will need to smooth out

Sharon: Will be starting the budgeting cycle again in October for next year, so will be dealing with that then too

Motion: Move to approve the budget?

Ed Merks: Moved

Manuel Bork: 2nd

Sharon: Any objections?

No objections.

Pradeep: Unanimously approved

== Topics for next meeting

Pradeep: Next natural choice is drilling deeper on program plan & identifying specific items

Manuel: Agreed

Ed Merks: Has community issues document been shared?

Pradeep: Yes, at least 2 meetings ago. Link in previous minutes.

One item could be to review top 3 items on list

Would like to create item in GitLab instance so can discuss on there

== Program plan

Pradeep: on "Growth" objective should set agenda for WG on community day at EclipseCon?

Sharon: Will check is possible to add something

Sebastian Ratz: Overlap with existing SDK? Maybe see if we can get small slot in their agenda

Sharon: Will discuss with SDK folks and see if we can add something